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Management Advisory Board Meeting 
Tuesday, June 10, 2025           3:15 p.m. 

MINUTES 
 
 

1. Meeting Called to Order at 3:16PM  
 

2. Dr. Etter reminded the committee that each committee member is welcome to 
submit agenda items ahead of each meeting. We do not meet in July. Reconvene 
in August.  
 

3. Testing results- Proficiency gains in all areas with the exception of one.  9th ELA: 
62%, 10th ELA: 65%, Bio 100%, ALG 55%, GEO 37% (down). These stats give 
evidence that we are fulfilling the academic improvement plan.  
 

4. Enrollment - Currently have 63 applications: 9th (58), 10th (32), 11th (26), and 12th 
(25).  We will have roughly 150 students in total, representing 50% growth over 
this year.  
 

5. Master scheduling- We will continue with a block schedule, giving us longer 
periods which we find necessary for remediation. Specifically, we will need 3 
sections of 9th ELA, 2 sections of 10th ELA, 2 sections of 11th and 1 section of 12th. 
 

6. Transportation remains one of our top priorities. We need a transportation 
solution. We are working on policy issues for CSP to allow for the purchase of a 
bus, but we would appreciate help from MCSD by adding a bus stop or working 
with Hope rural to use their bus. Kevin Powers will follow up with potential 
partners for transportation options.  

 
7. Focus on expanding CTE offerings – Our top interest classes are welding, health 

science and Culinary. We would like to expand the CTE offerings and have 
considered HVAC and airplane mechanics. HVAC lab was part of initial school 
design and a local HVAC business has expressed interest in supporting program 
instruction.  As a result of last month’s meeting, the College plans to seek 
approval to have the high school approved as a site by SACS COC. If approved, 
this would allow us to expand our dual enrollment (DE) offerings in landscape  
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and, if that program is successful, could lead to additional offerings in the future. 
Students must still meet eligibility requirements to pursue DE credits.  
 

8. Open House tentatively scheduled for 8/7/2025  
 

9. Meeting adjourned at 3:49 PM.  


